
Bulletin No.  983 

Friday 3rd September 2021 

@LadyLanePark 

Dear parents, 
 
This morning I was delighted to be able to hold our first whole school assembly in the hall for 
over 18 months. It brought me great pleasure to see our whole school community together and 
is something I have greatly missed. It is clear that all our pupils have come back to school with a 
positive attitude and are looking forward to what this year brings.   
 
I would like to welcome Mr Mallon, our new Form 5 teacher, to Lady Lane and hope that you all 
have the opportunity to say hello in the playground on a morning. Additionally, welcome to 
Miss Tweedale, our new Nursery Manager, who started work during the Summer and will be 
instrumental in developing our new Nursery which is now open for 50 weeks of the year. Finally, 
congratulations to Mr Rawling, who we are delighted to announce is now a Graduate Teacher. 
Mr Rawling will work with pupils throughout school both in class and on the sports field, he will 
continue to work at our morning crèche.  
 
I would like to thank our housekeeping team and Mr Wildman for the work carried out during 
the school holidays; everywhere is looking fantastic for the start of the year.  Also to Mrs Cardus, 
who has kindly painted the playground planters – they look fantastic.  
 
This week’s Bulletin has lots of important information about things coming up in the near 
future.  Below you will find information on all our Autumn clubs as well as details of all the 
events that are already booked in for the year. A printable copy will be uploaded on Class Dojo 
for your convenience.  Thank you to all our staff for offering such a wide range of clubs for all 
our pupils. Please ensure that you sign up for a club on Class Dojo if you would like your child 
to attend. 
 
COVID Update  
 
In line with Government guidance, It is really important that if your child is unwell in any way 
that you do not send them to school. We are delighted that so many rules have been relaxed; 
however we must continue to follow the important rules that are still in place. If your child is 
unwell and shows symptoms of COVID it is recommended that you book a PCR test as soon as 
possible. It is good news that we no longer have to ask close contacts of a positive case to 
isolate, however we can at any time be deemed to have an outbreak by Public Health England if 
there are several positive cases over a two week period, this could lead to a school closure once 
again. Everyone in our school community has adhered to all the rules we have put in place so 
far and we ask you to be mindful of the important restrictions that remain in place. 
 
Finally, we have more flexibility on groups in school, we no longer require advance booking for 
crèche. Crèche will continue to run from 7.30-8.30am-3.30-6.00pm in the gym. 
 
Have a lovely weekend 
 
Mr Saunders & The Staff at Lady Lane Park School & Nursery 



2021-2022 
Teaching Staff at a glance 

  
Lower Kindergarten/Nursery:  Miss Tweedale (Nursery Manager),  

Miss Burraway (EYFS Lead), Mrs Kernick & Miss Khan 
 

Kindergarten: Miss Clayton & Mrs Wilson 
 

Form 1: Miss Knowles & Miss Nicholson 
 

Form 2: Mrs Quinn (Monday-Wednesday), Mrs Escritt (Wednesday –Friday)  
& Miss Raw 

 
Form 3: Miss Slater & Mr Rawling (Mornings) 

 
Form 4: Mrs Hudson 

 
Form 5: Mr Mallon 

 
LVI: Mrs Moffat  

 
UVI: Mr Walker 

Office Administration  
  

Mrs Wright (School Secretary) is at her desk from 8.30am, please ring after 9.00am if 
you need to speak to her personally.  Pleases leave a message on your Class Dojo page 
for your Form teacher to report a child’s absence. If you are unable to access Class Dojo 
at that time, please email secretary@ladylanepark.co.uk.  
  
Parents divorced or separated, or who hold joint custody or interest in a child’s 
progress, are welcome to apply in writing to the office for a copy of their child’s report.  
In such cases, the original report is usually forwarded to the parent responsible for the 
payment of the school fees. 
  
Please note our weekly bulletin can always be found on the School Class Dojo page and 
Bulletins are emailed out every Friday.  If you change your email address please 
remember to tell Mrs Wright so she can amend your records. This also applies to 
mobile telephones, so please let us know if you change yours during the course of the 
year to enable us to contact you via our text messaging service, parent consultation 
booking service and payments systems. 
  
Please make sure you read the bulletin, any changes to clubs will be published 
here and all current and up to date information is in it! 

mailto:secretary@ladylanepark.co.uk


Monday 
 

Jamie Oliver 
 Pasta sauce 

 & Pasta with a 
sprinkle of cheese 

 
Fruity Salad 

 
 
 
  

Tuesday 
 

Pizza & Chips 
 

Blueberry 
 Muffin 

Wednesday 
 

BBQ Chicken* 
Savoury Rice 

 
 

Vanilla Sponge  
&  

Custard 
 

*Quorn & Halal 
Option 

 
 

Thursday 
 
 

Spaghetti 
Bolognaise* 

 
Homemade 

Flapjack 
 

*Quorn & Halal 
Option 

 

Friday 
 

Fish Cakes, 
New Potatoes,  
Peas/Carrots 

 
Chocolate 

 Krispie 
 Bun 

 
 

Menu: Monday 6th September 
2021 



Notice to Leave 
  
As per our Terms & Agreement and via the Acceptance Agreement which you have all signed 
when you registered your child with the school, please note the following:- 
  
If you intend to remove your child from Lady Lane Park School at the end of the Autumn 
Term, 2021 you should already have given notice on the last day of the previous term i.e.  
Friday 9th July, 2021.  
  
If you intend to remove your child from Lady Lane Park School at the end of the Spring Term, 
2022 you need to give notice on the last day of the previous term i.e.  Friday 17th December, 
2021. 
  
If you intend to remove your child from Lady Lane Park School at the end of the Summer 
Term, 2022 you need to give notice on the last day of the previous term i.e. Friday 8th April, 
2022. 
  
Notice must be in writing to Mr Saunders by letter and/or email.  If you fail to submit the 
correct notice you will be liable for a term’s fees in lieu of notice, all notices will be 
acknowledged.  If you do not receive confirmation please get in touch with the school and 
speak to Mrs Wright as this indicates it has not been received. 

Payment of Fees 
  
Please note that the preferred method of payment is by transfer directly to our bank 
account, as detailed in the letter with your invoice. However if you can only pay by cheque, 
this must be sent in a sealed envelope marked for the attention of Mrs Wright in the school 
office.  Credit or debit card payments can be made by contacting Mrs Wright who can set 
this up for you via School Money.  All queries regarding fees or payment methods should 
also be directed to Mrs Wright. 
  
Fees are due on or before the first day of each term. 

 Medicines 
  
If your child is unwell and requires prescribed medicine, please make sure you fill in a 
Medicine Form obtainable from the school office. Without the permission form, we are 
unable to give any medicines. 
  
If your child has any medicines in school on a permanent basis, a Medicine Form also needs 
to be filled in and renewed each term.   
 
This is your responsibility – so please ensure medicines are clearly named and all the 
appropriate paperwork is with Mrs Wright. 
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